Kingsmills Primary School

Newsletter – January 2020
‘Play, discover, learn, grow’

Happy New Year to Everyone!

Thank You
Thank you to all families and parents for your continued support throughout Term One and for your Christmas greetings and gifts to staff. They are very much appreciated.
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Christmas Fundraiser
Thank you also to the PTA for organising our Christmas fundraiser. Our Christmas Hamper Draw raised £154. Thank you all for your support in this fundraiser.
School Council

Thanks also to those who supported the School Council in their tuck shop both by providing buns and purchasing items from the shop. School Councillors are very excited about the success of this venture.
Admissions
Applications for admission to Reception and Primary One are to be completed online this year. Applications open on 7th January at 12 noon and will remain open until 12 noon on 30th January. If you know of anyone who would like assistance with the online system, please tell them to contact the school and we can provide support in this process.
Also if you know of any families who missed our Open Day and would like to see around our school, please encourage them to get in touch with us. We would be happy to show them around!

Grand Opera House
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Our annual trip to the Grand Opera House will take place this Friday, 10th January. This year’s pantomime is Beauty and the 
Beast. Please complete and return the permission slip for this outing.

Post Primary School Open Nights
Markethill High School Open Night is on Wednesday 8th January at 6:45pm and Newtownhamilton High School Open Night is on Tuesday 16th January at 7:30pm. Both nights provide an excellent opportunity for our P6 and P7 pupils to see around these schools.
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Piano Tuition 
Piano lessons will start again with Kerry on Thursday 9th January. 
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Ulster-Scots Fiddle and Tin Whistle Tuition

Fiddle and tin whistle tuition will recommence with Keith on Wednesday 15th January. 

Kingsmills Kiddies
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Our baby and toddler group Kingsmills Kiddies will recommence on Friday 17th January from 10 to 11:30am. All parents and carers are welcome to come long and join in the fun!
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Breakfast Club
Our Breakfast Club continues each morning from 7:30am until 8:25am. 
Mid-term Break

School will be closed from Monday 17th February to Friday 21st February (inclusive) 

School will reopen on Monday 24th February 
Extra-Curricular Activities
Clubs will be starting back on the following days and dates:
Tuesdays - Healthy Kidz
Healthy Kidz will lead a multi-sports club for 5 weeks. The first session of this will take place on Tuesday 14th January. Please see separate note for more details.
Wednesdays: 

Board Games will run with Mrs Courtney on [image: image9.jpg]


Wednesday afternoons for 5 weeks from 1.15pm - 2.15pm for Rec/P1/2. It will begin on Wednesday 15th January.
Speech and Drama Club for P3-7 who have registered to take part in the Portadown Speech and Drama Festival will be starting on Wednesday 15th January with Mrs Scroggie and will be running for 5 weeks. 

Thursdays:
Master Chefs Cookery Club with Mrs Herron will be starting on Thursday 16th January. P6/7 will be travelling to Rathcarbery Cookery School for this club. 
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Mid Term Report

Mid-term pupil reports will be sent home on Tuesday 25th February. If you wish any further clarification about your child’s progress, teachers will be available on Monday 2nd and Tuesday 3rd March in the afternoon should any of you wish to meet us. All pupils will go home at 1:15pm on these afternoons. 
Shared Education

P3-7 will take part in Shared Education activities on Wednesday 22nd January and Mrs Courtney’s class on Thursday 23rd January. Further details to follow.
Patchwork Classes

The evening patchwork classes will not begin until after half-term.

School Website and Facebook Page
Please continue to use the school website at www.kingsmillsps.co.uk. The website is updated regularly and can be a useful means of checking school events and keeping up-to-date with school news. Our school Facebook page also provides regular updates and useful information to parents. Please ‘like’ us to keep informed!
School closures
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We have been very fortunate so far with the weather this winter. Should this change and the school must close, it will be announced through our website www.kingsmillsps.co.uk and we will contact parents by our text messaging service. Notification will also be posted on our Facebook page. 

Information for parents regarding reasons for school closures, such as weather, electricity failure etc. is available on the NI Direct website at www.education-ni.govuk/publications/checklist-exceptional-closure-schools  

Many thanks

H L Wright (Acting Principal)

